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REGIONAL STREET NAMING COMMITTEE 
AMENDED MINUTES OF OCTOBER 20, 2016 MEETING 

 
The meeting of the Regional Street Naming Committee was called to order by the Chairman on 
Thursday, October 20, 2016 at 2:31 p.m. The meeting was held in the Mt. Rose conference 
room at 1001 East Ninth Street, Reno, Nevada. 

Committee Members Present: 
Jon Walker City of Sparks, Chairman 
Teresa Parkhurst City of Sparks  
Bradley Kaneyuki Washoe County GIS, Voting Alternate 
Sean Chambers Sparks PD GIS 
Patricia Sivestre City of Reno 
Heather Edmunson TMWA 
Randy Baxley WCSD 

Quorum Established 
Chairman Walker establishes a quorum. 
 
Public Comment 
Teresa Echeveria of Echco LLC introduced herself as well as Michael Gross from Incline Village. 

Approval of Minutes 
Chairman calls for additions or corrections. Hearing none he calls for a motion to approve the 
minutes as written. Heather Edmunson gave a motion to approve and seconded by Teresa 
Parkhurst. 
 
Presentation #1 
Request to name an un-named easement, Buck Ridge Road. The street has never been named 
and Teresa Echeveria stated that they have called it the “Haul Road” since the 1960’s. The 
petitioner, William Orr was not present at the meeting. GIS did their due diligence and there are 
no other streets by that name. Ms. Echeveria stated that she wished the neighbor would have 
contacted the other property owners before Petitioning the committee. She is also concerned 
about trucks getting access to their gravel pit. Jon explained the process if it did become a road. 
They did confirm that there was an easement on the road. Randy talked about meeting with other 
property owners to help coming to a consensus. After discussion with the DA’s office, there was 
a motion to deny and it was seconded. The committee unanimously pasted the denial.   
 
Presentation #2 
Request to rename a named street from Jimbo’s Shortcut to Chateau Acres, located in Incline 
Village. Michael Gross made a presentation explaining the reason the street was named as it was 
originally. The Sheriff’s department was concerned about the road not having a name for 
emergency reasons. The roads department named the road so it could be recognized by EMS. 
The residences in the area do not like the name Jimbo’s Shortcut. The neighbors agreed that the 
name should be changed. After discussion it was decided that the name should be changed. 
There was a motion by Teresa to change the name, seconded by Brad and it passed unanimously.  
 
Old Business 
There was no old business. 
 



 
Miscellaneous Items 
There was some discussion about two streets named the same “Myers Road”. It was decided to 
bring it up at the next meeting after a request was made. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:14pm.  
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